Summary of Matters Arising from the Partnership Board Meeting held on 10 Mar 2016
	Item


	
	By
	On Forward Agenda
	Completed/ Comment

	
	
	
	
	

	1. 
	Question if there has been a change in clinical needs through strike action. 
	Jan Haxby
	
	Message from the Chief Executive, Karen Jackson and Chairman, Dr James Whittingham

Dear All

Once again our organisational resilience has been tested with this week’s 48-hour industrial action, which was supported by many of our junior doctors.

Your hard work is very much appreciated by the Board, as well as your managers and colleagues.  Your dedication ensured our services continued to run smoothly and patients remained safe in our hands.  Only seven surgical procedures, 15 endoscopies and 381 outpatient appointments were cancelled, thanks to careful planning leading up to the strike.

The continued commitment of our staff in the face of such intense pressure is commendable and we would like to say thank you to each and every one of you.  As you will be aware, further industrial action is being planned but we remain confident that this will not prevent our teams providing high quality and safe care to our patients.



	2.
	Discuss with the Community Forum how the information from the people using our services is collated, and how the CCG could improve on this.
 
	Philip Bond
	July meeting
	

	3.
	Ask practices how they access information from the people who use our services.


	N Hull
	July meeting
	

	4.
	Consider how the Risk Register filters through to the Quality/IG&A teams to ensure risks are being addressed. 


	Laura Whitton
	
	The Risk Register and BAF Reports are fed back at the quarterly IG&A meetings, where any concerns are identified and addressed. Quality issues are reported to the Quality Committee.


	5.
	Provide assurance regarding how the CCG covers financial pressures faced by the provider organisations. 

	Laura Whitton
	
	The CCG Supports, where valid, financial pressures arising as a result of legitimate activity growth e.g. MH out of area placements, as well as working together across all organisations that are part of the N Lincolnshire MOU to manage risks and find solutions to in-year pressures that cannot be mitigated within one organisation.


	6.
	Budgets to be presented differently for the public to understand the centrally accessed protected payments are sometimes not available within this financial year. 


	Laura Whitton
	
	Board reports will be presented accordingly. 


PAGE  

